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2 Ernest Place, Crows Nest, NSW 2065   
Ph: (02) 9460 8866 

www.cnccc.org.au 
CNC Computer Club 

G r e e t i n g s  M em b e r s  . . .  

A  U s e f u l  S e c u r i t y  I d e a s  

Well, I hope that you had a 

good holiday season, and 

maybe Santa brought you a 

new Windows 8 laptop, Ipad, 

tablet or eBook reader. 

 

If so then we are also adding 

Windows 8 to our range of 

courses.  We are also working 

on courses for the iPad & 

tablets. 

 

At the AGM we agreed to 

ease the burden on your hip 

pocket or purse by not 

increasing fees.  They will 

remain the same as in 2012 

 

Over the Christmas break we 

also did some remodelling of 

the club room which should 

make  it more ergonomic and 

comfortable to use. 

 

And now we are looking 

forward to seeing you back 

with us for ongoing 

adventures in computing! 

 

Ron Hicks, 

President  

 

 

 

Tired of dealing with rogue 

software, spyware and 

malware?  Spent too many 

hours removing unsolicited 

software?  Worried about 

clicking unfamiliar Web 

links? 

  

Sandboxie runs your 

programs in an isolated space 

which prevents them from 

making permanent changes to 

other programs and data 

in your computer.  

 

Running your Web 

browser under the 

protection of Sandboxie 

means that all malicious 

software downloaded by the 

browser is trapped in the 

sandbox and can be discarded 

easily. 

 

This is a free download from: 

www.sandboxie.com/ 

 

 

 

Forwarding Email 
 

Everybody gets email with 

funny photos and jokes that 

have been forwarded to 

“friends”.  When you get them 

do you also forward them on? 

 

Well stop, and think!   

What about all those other 

email addresses that you can 

see?  Spammers love to collect 

email addresses! 

 

Remove those addresses and 

edit the email before sending 

it on to your friends. 

Crows Nest Centre 
The CNC connects the Lower 

North Shore Community with 

a range of activities and pro-

grams for everyone. 

 

With support services to help 

seniors stay independent at 

home, settlement services for 

new migrants, and a welcome 

for anyone who comes to the 

door with a need, the Centre is 

here to help. 

 

To find out about all of the 

many services of the  Centre 

visit the  

CNC website at:  

www.crowsnestcentre.org.au 

 

Phone 9439 5122 

 

 

http://www.sandboxie.com/
http://www.crowsnestcentre.org.au
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D i a r y  D a t e s  

What When Where 

Term 1 Monday 4 February to ... 

Friday 1 March 

Campbell Room, Level 3 

Crows Nest Centre 

Term 2 Monday 18 March to … 

Friday 12 April 

Campbell Room, Level 3 

Crows Nest Centre 

Seniors Week 17 - 24 March NSW 

Club Open Day Wednesday 20 March 

 

Chadwick Room, Level 3 

Crows Nest Centre 

Our old computer benches were sagging and showing signs of imminent 

collapse.  Using a grant from North Sydney Council we were able to employ 

the services of Urban Workstations to replace the tables with “new” ones 

made from 100% recycled materials.  Bench surfaces have a slight texture 

that registers with our laser mice - so now we can do away with mouse mats! 

www.urbanworkstations.com.au   

Level 1, 48 Hotham Parade, Artarmon 2063. ph 9777 8799 

N e w  C o m p u t e r  T a b l e s  

W e l c o m e  N e w  M e m b e r s  

Why not visit the  

Pat Brunton Room 

where you can en-

joy a cup of coffee 

or tea before or 

after classes ? 

 

Your gold coin  

donation would be 

appreciated. 

#You are making 

progress if each 

mistake is a new 

one. 

 

 # Home is where 

the computer is 

plugged in.  

 

 # A user friendly 

computer first re-

quires a friendly 

user.  

 

 # Bug? That's not a 

bug, that's a fea-

ture ! 

Max Baker 

Janet Evans 

Glen Ford 

Merrilane Rhodes 

Janene Stevens 

Nancy Sutton 

Jamie Wiesener 

John Woollett 

 

C a l e n d a r  -  a  l a r g e r  o n e  i s  o n  t h e  c l u b ’ s  w e b s i t e  

 

http://www.urbanworkstations.com.au


 

 

R a n s o m w a r e   
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Ransomware is a more 

vicious form of the 

widespread category of 

malware known as 

"scareware". In this 

variant of scareware, 

crooks take over your 

PC and threaten to 

destroy your files if you 

don't pay up. The 

malware then starts 

erasing your stuff if you 

don't provide a hefty 

bribe to some account 

that they provide. 

Another variant claims 

that you have child 

pornography on your PC 

and threatens to report 

you unless you pay. 

These extortion scams 

are why the name 

"ransomware" is used.   
Scareware and 

ransomware are 

particular problems 

because they use trickery 

and social engineering to 

get around anti-virus 

programs. They use false 

messages to fool people 

into clicking links on 

pop-ups. These pop-ups 

are triggered by rogue 

JavaScripts present on 

web pages that are 

visited. Even legitimate 

sites have had these 

scripts planted on them 

in advertising. The pop-

ups look like a warning 

from your own anti-

virus program and trick 

you into clicking on a 

link that gives the 

malware permission to 

install. Once installed 

they are a real problem 

to get rid of because they 

disable your anti-virus 

defences. An example of 

a phony warning is 

shown below. 

Click on this and you 

really are infected. 

If you do get infected, 

one way to deal with the 

problem is to use an 

external disk with 

security software to 

remove it. This gets 

around the problem of 

the malware disabling 

the local security 

software and blocking 

efforts to clean it. 
 
A good way of dealing 

with this sort of 

infection is to reformat 

the disk and then restore 

the backup image that 

you should be making at 

least weekly. Sadly, the 

great majority of average 

PC users don't back up 

regularly.  In the 

meantime, ransomware 

may continue to wipe 

out files before you can 

get a fix on it. One more 

reason why regular 

backups are so 

important. 

Reprinted from 

W e b s i t e s  W o r t h  L o o k i n g  A t  

National Library of 

Australia 

This site contains more than 

300 million Australian 

books, images, historic 

newspapers, maps, music, 

archives and more  

trove.nla.gov.au/ 

 

This is a great site if you  

want to see aircraft & their 

flight paths in real time. 

You can check to see if your 

aircraft is on time. You can 

even identify the commercial 

aircraft you see flying over 

your house! 

www.flightradar24.com/ 

 

What to know the latest news 

in almost everything that is 

going on?   

Well the Mashable web site 

seems to have most of it! 

This is a great way to spend 

your idle hours! 

mashable.com/ 

Quick Searching 

Do you spend time 

searching a web page 

for a particular word, 

phrase or idea?  Well it 

can be sped up by  

keying “Ctrl + F”.  

This produces a small 

search box where you 

can enter your search 

word, press “Enter”  

...then hey presto! 

Finding Documents Quickly in W7 
With Windows 7, one of the fastest ways to 

find a “lost” document is to type the name or 

part of the file name into the “Search  pro-

grams and filesò box then press Enter.  This 

then brings up a list of files to choose from.  

http://trove.nla.gov.au/
http://www.flightradar24.com/
http://mashable.com/
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C o n t r i b u t i o n s  t o  t h e  N e w s l e t t e r  

We would love to hear from you if you would like to share useful computer tips or websites, 

a fantastic photograph or something that you have done that other members may enjoy.  

Please send your contributions to:   secretary@cnccc.org.au 

Disclaimer:  Bits and Bytes, The Crows Nest Centre Computer Club Newsletter, is provided without a warranty of 

any kind and each reader accepts any and all risk in respect of the accuracy and use of its contents. 

The Crows Nest Centre Computer Club exists to assist Seniors (55+) to learn how to use computer 

technology in a secure, stress-free and social environment.  If you know of anyone who is interested in learning 

about computers, please refer them to us, as we are always pleased to welcome new members. 

Editor: Ron Hicks 

 

Crows Nest Centre Computer Club 

2 Ernest Place 

Crows Nest NSW 2065 

 

Email:  

secretary@cnccc.org.au 

Web:  

www.cnccc.org.au 

Phone: (02) 9460 8866 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here are tips to help 

avoid strain injuries. 

 

* Use an adjustable 

desk  

 

* Position the monitor 

at eye level or slightly 

lower.  

 

* Position your 

keyboard so your 

forearms are roughly 

parallel with the floor 

and level with your 

keyboard.  

 

* Adjust your chair so 

your feet rest flat on the 

floor or use a footstool. 

 

* If possible, use an 

ergonomic chair.  

 

* Use an ergonomic 

keyboard.  

 

* Take frequent short 

breaks. perform 

stretching exercises.  

 

* Stand often. 

Laptops 
Laptops were designed 

to allow computer use 

for limited periods of 

time.  

 

Use of laptops as a 

replacement for a 

desktop computer has 

resulted in more 

computer-related injury.  

 
Suggestions: 

Use peripheral 

equipment whenever 

possible such as: 

separate keyboard, 

mouse and laptop 

stands.  

 

A v o i d i n g  S t r a i n  &  I n j u r i e s  

The login for the Members Only 
section on the ASCCA website 

is as follows: 
  

Username:  
secretary@cnccc.org.au 

  

Password:  *db2065# 

C N C  C o m p u t e r  C l u b  W e b s i t e  

Don’t forget to visit our club website.  This is where you can go to find out about course de-

tails, term dates, club meetings, past newsletters and much more.   

The website is maintained by Mike Atkins who keeps it up to date and user  friendly.   

To get to the website click on this link or type:  www.cnccc.org.au 

Please remember to update us with your contact details including your email address. 

To add Smiley Faces in Word 2010  
Just type the colon (:) followed by one bracket and the face 

will automatically appear.   

Two New Courses 
 

Over the Christmas break 

the club installed  

Windows 8.  

Now we are running all 

three operating systems: 

XP , W7 and W8 

and expect to start W 8 

classes in Term  2 
 

ALSO 

Tablet and iPad Q&A 

courses start in Term 1 

mailto:secretary@cnccc.org.au
http://www.cnccc.org.au

